



# STUDENT GOVERNMENT SENATE

## MEETING MINUTES

Day 2-21-2025 | 2:00 PM – 4:00 PM

### CALL TO ORDER

**Meeting Called to order at 02:07 PM, Matt Diss, President Pro-Tempore**

#### **Senate Roll Call**

Olivia Brinkman, Director of Operations

#### **Approval of Meeting Agenda 2/21/2025**

Motioned By: PP-T

So Moved: ACA

Seconded: CET

Yes: 15

No: 0

Abstain: 0

**Vote Passed**

#### **Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 2/14/2025**

Motioned by: PP-T

So Moved: SCB

Seconded: GCCIS

Yes: 15

No: 0

Abstain: 0

**Vote Passed**

#### **Special Recognitions:**

- None

#### **Speak to the Senate:**

- None

## PRESENTATIONS

- None

## REPORTS

### Senator Reports:

- SCB:
  - Met with clubs to confirm – next week is internal career fair prep for March. March 4th is the day this prep will happen.
- CET:
  - SAB started working on a handbook of tips and tricks for students in CET.
  - Club fair didn't have a great turnout, but a door was blocked off by construction and probably cold weather.
- COS:
  - Hosting Town Hall noon-1PM, on the 24th. After from 1-4PM there will be an ice cream social
  - SAB is working on an alumni / faculty panel for March.

### Committee Reports:

- Elections:
  - Make sure you're reading my message in slack
  - Please read appendix C
  - Any election related questions should be going through the elections email, do not slack me
  - Please keep signing up for tabling, the times are in the slack.
- Student Affairs:
  - Emily in posting policies is taking it up to get voted on. Hopefully this gets done soon.
  - Waiting on confirmation for \$4000 support for the 2 murals
  - AI guidelines policy is finishing up, hopefully going to go through different student groups for thoughts
  - Rock painting policy got some feedback, so they're taking that into consideration.
- H&D:
  - Hopefully to be done in the next few weeks.
- FPaTS:
  - Heard back about updates of soundproof practice rooms under DSO. They'll be working on the ceilings
  - Push back on FMS for the menstrual dispensers about not being able to refill them.

### RSO Reports:

- GU:
  - Collaborating with DDI on April 22nd, 2 awards, Affiliate of the year & Oluwaseyi Onifade Community And Compassion Award Award, 6-9PM in Ingle.
  - We are in touch with ISA from UoR for collab over March/April
- ACA:
  - Next Tuesday 25th Personal Finance Club Resume Review 5:45-7PM
  - Black History Month Event with CAB tonight!
  - Next Friday 28th, 7-9PM Song associate with Grad RA

### Cabinet Reports:

- Ops: Please speak up and talk slowly during reports, it's hard for me to understand when

you're across the room from me!!

- Tech:
  - Authentication and UI Bugs have been working on
- Finance:
  - Thank you for sending your plans. They're in an excel sheet.
  - I will be following up asking for dates for your events soon.
  - If you need to speak to me, please just text me

#### **Pres/VP Reports:**

- President:
  - March 3rd is the discussion with the incoming President.
  - Sign up for the meeting with the President who was in

#### **Advisor Reports:**

- None

#### **Staff Council/Faculty Senate Reports:**

- Faculty Senate:
  - University is revamping the GE course requirements. If you have representation, awesome. If not, ask the provost for that.

#### **External Committee Reports:**

- None

### **OLD BUSINESS**

- None

### **NEW BUSINESS**

#### **PawPrints**

Ian Aiken, Director of Student Relations

- Clear Paths or Cancel Classes
  - **DSR motions to charge PawPrint to FPaTs Committee**
  - Seconded: CHST
    - Discussion:
      - FPaTs: I already started working on this!
  - Vote:
    - Yes: 14
    - No: 1
    - Abstain: 0
  - **PawPrint is charged to FPaTs**
- Actually Plow The Pedestrian Paths, Salt Shortage or Not
  - **DSR motions to charge PawPrint to FPaTs Committee**
  - Seconded: Greek
    - Discussion:
      - None
  - Vote:
    - Yes: 15
    - No: 0
    - Abstain: 0
  - **PawPrint is charged to FPaTs Committee**

- Abolish Anti-Nap Architecture on RIT Campus
  - **DSR motions to charge PawPrint to FPaTs Committee**
  - Seconded: GCCIS
    - Discussion:
      - None
  - Vote:
    - Yes: 13
    - No: 1
    - Abstain: 1
  - **PawPrint is charged to FPaTs**
- Make Bus Routes More Consistent
  - **DSR motions to charge PawPrint to FPaTs Committee**
  - Seconded: Ops
    - Discussion:
      - None
  - Vote:
    - Yes: 15
    - No: 0
    - Abstain: 0
  - **PawPrint is charged to FPaTs Committee**
- Fire Exit for Mobility Users on the A level of Frank E. Gannett Hall
  - **DSR motions to charge PawPrint to Accessibility Committee**
  - Seconded: Dir. of Finance
    - Discussion:
      - DSR: Accessibility is currently working on this with EHS.
  - Vote:
    - Yes: 15
    - No: 0
    - Abstain: 0
  - **PawPrint is charged to Accessibility Committee**

## ANNOUNCEMENTS

- None

## ADJOURNMENT

**Meeting Adjourned at 2:34 PM, "Roll tech"**

Matt Diss, President Pro-Tempore

### Minutes Submitted by

Olivia Brinkman, Director of Operations